
 

 

UK short sellers retreat despite Brexit vote 
 
UK stocks are facing uncertainty as the country ponders its relationship with the EU, but the 
number of bets against UK stocks has actually fallen in every week since the June referendum 
was announced. 
  

 Average short interest across FTSE 350 constituents has fallen by a tenth since February highs 

 Covering driven by energy names, but shares with domestic exposure also see shorts retreat 

 Whitbread has three times more short interest than at the start of the year 
 

London mayor Boris Johnson’s siding with the 
camp seeking to leave the European Union in 
the upcoming UK referendum saw the 
domestic markets reel with the uncertainty. 
Johnson’s pro-“Brexit” announcement also 
marked the high water mark for investors 
betting against UK equities, as short selling 
across the constituents of the FTSE 350 
reached a multi-year high. The market has 
since rallied from the concurrent lows; 
prompting investors betting against UK 
equities to pare back some of their positions.  
 

 
Average shorting activity across FTSE 350 
constituents reached a high of 2.06% of 
shares outstanding as of the middle of 
February, but the recent market rally has 
seen that number fall by a tenth despite to fall 
back below the 2% threshold. While bearish 
bets across the index’s constituents is still 
elevated compared to where it stood a year 
ago, the fact that bears are retreating 
indicates that the market is either discounting 
the possibility of an “out” vote despite its early 
momentum or that a Brexit vote would not be 

as devastating as previously though for UK 
equities.  
 
Recent polls seem to indicate that the former 
is most likely to be true but wider global 
forces may also be at play given that energy 
names have led the short covering in recent 
weeks. This covering, which has been 
prompted by the recent rally in oil price, and 
its impact on the most shorted section of the 
market has caught short sellers out. UK 
names have been no exception, as the 
energy constituents of the FTSE 350 have 
seen their short interest fall by 29% over the 
last month as their shares surged back from 
lows.  
 
Two names driving this trend are Petrofac 
and Amec Foster Wheeler Plc, both of which 
have seen their shares recover by a fifth from 
February lows. 
 

 
Shares with more solid domestic exposure, 
such as food retailers, have also seen 
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covering, but to a much smaller extent than 
their energy peers.  
In fact hospitality firms, whose board stated 
that an “out” vote would present a business 
risk for the firm, has seen its short interest 
remain stubbornly high. This indicates that a 
portion of bears remain content to stay the 
course with less than three months to go until 
the June 23rd vote. The firm now has 1.8% of 
its shares out on loan, up from 0.5% at the 
start of the year.  
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